REPORT OF THE IEEE/AESS GYRO AND ACCELEROMETER PANEL

September 2005

Panel Activity

P647 “IEEE Specification Format Guide and Test Procedure for Single Axis Laser Gyros” was successfully balloted, however comments were received.  The panel is in the process of resolving these comments.  It will likely take a couple of meeting to resolve them.  Since the PAR for 647 expires at the end of this year, an extension was requested.
P836 “IEEE Recommended Practice for Precision Centrifuge Testing of Linear Accelerometers’ is on hold waiting for the two double turntable annexes received from the Russians and the Japanese to be reviewed.  This effort has suffered a setback due to the illness of the Accelerometer Panel Chair.
P1554, “IEEE Recommended Practice for Inertial Sensor Test Equipment, Instrumentation, Data Acquisition, and Analysis” was approved by RevCom and the editors have just recently provided the panel with a proof copy.  The panel will begin the process of reviewing the changes made by the editors and of responding to their comments.
Work continues on P1559 “IEEE Standard for Inertial Systems Terminology.”  Progress on P1559 has improved, since P647 and P1554 are essentially complete.  P1559 will remain the primary focus of the panel until it nears completion.
Meetings

Since February 2005, the Panel has held three meetings:

	Dates
	Location
	Attendance

	 March 2005
	Pasadena, CA
	7

	9/10 May 2005
	Chicago, IL
	7

	14/15 July 2005
	Redmond, WA
	12


Future Meetings

	Dates
	Location

	22/23 September 2005
	Vernon, France

	3/4 November 2005
	Albuquerque, NM

	Jan 2005
	Clearwater, FL

	March 2005
	Woodland Hills, CA


The September 2005 GAP meeting is being held after the Stuttgart Gyro Symposium, which is scheduled for 20/21 September 2005.
Membership

Since February 2005, three member and one info-only applications have been received.  The current membership is as follows:
31 Members (8 Producers, 13 Users, and 10 General Interest)

38 Info Only (12 Producers, 13 Users, and 13 General Interest)

As you can see from the meeting attendance, even though the panel has 31 members on the roster, support at the meetings is low.  Also, of the new members that have joined the panel over the last two years, only two are supporting the panel meetings.

Other

Standards 292, 293, 517, 529 and 813 are in the process of being reaffirmed.  The ballots are underway and so far 100% of the votes have been affirmative.
The plaque from the AESS was finally presented to ex panel chair Sid Bennett in honor of his ten years as chair of the Gyro and Accelerometer Panel.  It was presented at the May 2005 meeting.
Attendance at the July 2005 meeting was better than it has been in a while.  Two ex panel chairs were present and the meeting was very productive. 
The panel has started the process of determining the next standard that the panel will work on.  The process of collecting possible standards will continue for several more meetings.

Respectfully submitted, 




Randall Curey

Chair, IEEE/AESS Gyro and Accelerometer Panel
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